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AUSTRALIA

Concluding Observations
(paragraph 21).

21.The Committee expresses concern at reports of excessive use of force by law enforcement officials against groups, such as indigenous people, racial minorities, persons with disabilities, as well as young people; and regrets that the investigations of allegations of police misconduct are carried out by the police itself. The Committee is concerned by reports of the excessive use of the electro-muscular disruption devices (EMDs) “TASERs” by police forces in certain Australian states and territories. (arts. 6 and 7)

The State party should take firm measures to eradicate all forms of excessive use of force by law enforcement officials. It should in particular: (a) establish a mechanism to carry out independent investigations of complaints concerning excessive use of force by law enforcement officials; (b) initiate proceedings against alleged perpetrators; (c) increase its efforts to provide training to law enforcement officers with regard to excessive use of force, as well as on the principle of proportionality when using force; (d) ensure that restraint devices, including TASERs, are only used in situations where greater or lethal force would otherwise have been justified; (e) bring its legislative provisions and policies for the use of force into line with the United Nations Basic Principles on the Use of Force and Firearms by Law Enforcement Officials; and (e) provide adequate reparation to the victims.
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